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Dear Friends 

 

When I penned my last magazine letter the invasion of Ukraine 

was only an idea in the mind of Putin and his collaborators. The 

rapidity with which that assault has torn through a nation, and 

the vast humanitarian crisis it has left in its wake, has shocked us 

all. 

 

We approach our annual celebration of Easter.  Every year the 

mystery of Christ’s suffering, death and resurrection speaks to 

us of the triumph of love over evil, of life over death.  As we 

witness evil on a scale many of us will have not seen in our life-

time, the Easter story speaks louder than ever.  What we cele-

brate is not just the anniversary of an historical event, but a  

reminder that the work of our salvation continues.  Jesus still 

continues to triumph over the powers of evil.  And, even in the 

darkest hours of war, conflict and violence, there is hope.  It is 

with that hope that we continue to pray for the people of 

Ukraine, and for peace. 

 

I write this letter just hours after Nazanin Naghari-Ratcliffe  

and Anoosheh Ashoori returned home to the UK after their 

years of detention in Iran.  While the novelty of a positive news 

story grabbing the headlines does not diminish the suffering in 

so many parts of the world, it is another reminder that there is  

always hope.  My prayer is that, this Easter, we all may have a 

renewed sense of the hope that Jesus Christ gives us, both for 

ourselves, and for the world for which he died and rose again. 

 

With my love and prayers, 

Fr Daniel 

 LETTER FROM THE CLERGY 
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On Shrove Tuesday, 1st March,  the 

main church hall was full of many 

busy children learning about why this 

day was also called ’Pancake Day’ and 

having a go at making some pancakes 

themselves.  This was thoroughly en-

joyed by adults and children alike.  

Our thanks to Alison, our Children 

and Family Worker, for organising 

this event.   

A few days after this, on Saturday 

5th March, the Outreach Committee 

organised a coffee morning to which 

members of the wider community 

received invitations.  It was a lovely 

opportunity to meet up with old 

friends and make new ones.   

Donations on the day and a sale of 

the left over cakes the next morning 

raised £300 for church funds.  

A BUSY MONTH OF MARCH AT ST PAUL’S 
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Lent began on Ash Wednesday,  

2nd March, with three services that 

included the Imposition of Ashes, 

one of which was a school service.  

There was a beautifully sung Choral 

Evensong on Sunday 13th March at 

which our guest preacher was the 

Revd Anna Stuttard, Priest-in-

Charge at St Aldhelm’s, whose  

sermon reflecting on the words of the psalmists and the Magnificat.  
 

As is the tradition of the church, 

posies of daffodils, prepared by 

our Flower Arrangers, were  

distributed by members of our 

uniformed organisations during 

our Mothering Sunday services.   

At this service, Fr Daniel wore 

newly sponsored rose-coloured 

vestments that will be worn on 

the Third (Gaudete) and Fourth 

(Lætare) Sundays of Lent.  

On 10th March, St Paul’s hosted the Lent meeting of the Enfield Deanery 

Synod.  The speaker at the meeting was the biblical scholar, Dr Paula 

Gooder and in her talk, ’Finding Nourishment in the Wilderness: Reflections on 

Lent in dark times’, she reflected on the temptations of Jesus in the Wilder-

ness and also spoke about what the wilderness meant to the Jewish nation 

as recorded in the Old Testament. 
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FLORENCE NIGHTINGALE 

1820 - 1910 
 

Rowan Williams describes Florence 

Nightingale as literally someone ‘who 

brought light into dark places.’  She is 

most famously remembered as the ‘Lady 

of the Lamp’ from her work in the wards 

of the military hospital in Scutari, during 

the Crimean War (1854 – 1856). She 

was instrumental in improving the life 

chances of wounded soldiers campaigning 

tirelessly with letters to the Government 

and her connections in Parliament to  

send supplies and to make changes to the command structures and the 

processes in the hospital.  She did this against the constant backdrop of 

interference and mistrust of the surgeons and doctors in the hospital 

who saw her as a threat and a nuisance. Eventually through the influence 

of Prime Minister Lord Palmerston who was a family friend, a sanitary 

commission was formed, and conditions improved for the wounded. 

 

After the war Florence returned to England where she worked on a 

royal commission to investigate the medical practices of the military, 

along with the education and administration of the common soldier.  

She wrote a book on nursing and opened the Nightingale Training 

School for Nurses in a wing of St Thomas Hospital, followed by an  

Army Medical School. She even tried to write a book on theology but 

eventually abandoned the endeavour admitting, ‘The mystical faith illumi-

nated in St John’s gospel, however incompletely I have lived it, was and 
is enough for me.’  

 

Williams comments that she was ‘in many ways a phenomenally difficult 

woman’, and it is certainly true that she had both the self-belief and the 

necessary boldness to push through with her plans and reforms in the 

face of opposition, since at that time it was not thought appropriate for 

women in her position in society to be involved in politics, or social 

care. When she asked a German doctor whether he thought it would  

LUMINARIES: TWENTY LIVES THAT ILLUMINATE 

THE CHRISTIAN WAY BY ROWAN WILLIAMS 
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EASTER FOODBANK COLLECTION 

To share the joy of Easter with others, donations 

of special (non-perishable) foodstuffs to celebrate 

Easter can be left at our collection point in the 

porch.  These will be taken to the Foodbank on 

Tuesday 12th April. 

Our food collection point in the church porch is 

available for anyone to use  - no questions asked 

and no referral needed.  Anyone in need is invited 

to take up to 6 cans per household per visit.   

be unsuitable and unbecoming for a woman such as her ‘to devote her-

self to works of charity in hospitals and elsewhere as Catholic sisters 

do?’  the doctor is reported to have responded, ‘it would be unusual, 

and in England whatever is unusual is apt to be considered unsuitable!’ 

This drive however was born out of her clear sense of vocation. At the 

age of 8 she felt herself called by God into his service, but she spent 

many years in frustration as she sought to establish God’s call for her 

life. She became involved in the care of the poor and sick in the villages 

of the estates of her parents from a young age and this was where she 

felt truly as though she was fulfilling the gospel; ‘Truly I tell you, just as 

you did it to one of the least of these who are members of my family, 

you did it to me.’ (Matthew 25:40) 

Williams notes that all she did she did through her care for each individ-

ual before her. She was changed through her encounters with suffering, 

and it was her faith that gave her the possibility to be changed as well as 
to have the energy to create change around her. He notes ‘it is possible, 

if your eyes are fixed on an uncompromising love, to see more clearly 

and then to love more exactly’. 

Florence Nightingale ‘saw what needed to be done and she did it; she 

saw because she was changed by the love to which day after day, she 

lifted her eyes.’  

This feels like a prophetic word to us, especially in these days of war in 

modern Ukraine. May we too lift our eyes to God’s love and so be able 

to see more clearly what needs to be done and have the strength of 

love and will to do it. 
Sarah Elkins 
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From the  registers  2022 
 

BAPTISMS 
 27th February Theodore Jones 

   Lucy Rose 

FUNERALS 

 

 24th February William O'Callaghan 

APRIL 2022 FLOWER ROTA 

There are no flower decorations in church during Lent  
 

 16th April The Flower Group will meet in decorate the 

  Church for Easter. 
23rd April Adele Houldsworth 

 

We would like to thank Adele, our Flower Arranging Organizer, and 

her team for the beautiful posies that were distributed on Mothering 

Sunday. 

Adele would be pleased to hear from anyone who would like to join 

the flower arranging team.  You can contact her on 020 8360 3676.   

Nistisima Georgina Hayden in conversation  
 

Georgina Hayden discusses her new book 

Nistisima, inspired by ‘fasting food’ - food 

eaten during Lent and other times of fast-

ing observed by those of Orthodox faith. 

She will be talking to Fr Daniel Sandham, 

and together they’ll be exploring fasting in  

different traditions. Includes samples  

of Georgina’s food! 
 

Wednesday 6th  April 8pm  

Tickets (free) required 
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LENT 
2022 

“Lent is a time for discipline, for confession, for honesty, not because 

God is mean or fault-finding or finger-pointing but because he wants us 

to know the joy of being cleaned out, ready for all the good things he 

now has in store.” N. T. Wright 

 

Join us this Lent at St Paul’s. We’re offering a variety of services and events, 

from simple services and silent meditation to engaging talks with high profile 

speakers and the full beauty of Anglican liturgy. We hope these resources help 

you to enter into the mystery of Lent, and draw you closer to Jesus. 

All services and events are free and take place at St Paul’s Church, unless  

stated otherwise. 
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There are some special birthdays to celebrate this month!   

Bryan celebrated his 90th 

birthday with neighbours in 

for drinks and later with 

family and close friends for 

lunch at West Lodge Hotel.  

He also met up with his 

former school friend, Peter 

West, to reminisce on their 

days together at Highgate 

School. 

Brian is a member of the 

Chartered Insurance Institute.  

As a Scout and Cub leader for over 40 years, he holds the Chief 

Scout's highest Award. 

At St Paul's Church, he led the meditation group for 32 years, helped 

with the youth club and he collated the church magazine for many 

years.  Bryan is still the Book of Remembrance calligrapher.  In the past, 

when he was more able, he transported people to and from various 

clubs held in the district.  Over many years, Bryan has given so much to 

the local community.  

Brian has been married to Mary for 66 years and has a daughter, a son, 

four grandsons and one great-grandson.  He would like to thank those 

who sent cards and best wishes for his birthday. 

Mary Howell 

Congratulations to 

Peter West, seen here 

with Bryan as they 

reminisced about their 

school days at 

Highgate.  Peter, who 

was the Head Teacher 

at St Paul’s School for 

20 years,  also recently 

celebrated his 90th 

MANY CONGATULATIONS TO . . . . 
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The Baker family had a  

double celebration in 

March.  Terry celebrated his 

90th birthday and he and his 
wife, Edna, celebrated their 

66th Wedding Anniversary!  

The whole family enjoyed a 

party at West Lodge Hotel 

to mark these two special 

occasions. 

And there is one more 90th to 

record! 

Peter Rickwood celebrated his 

90th Birthday on 25th March!  

Peter was the Sacristan at St 

Paul’s for many years and it was 

at his suggestion that the votive 

candle stand was introduced to 

the church and it has been a 

much appreciated aid to prayer 

ever since.  Peter also told us 

that his wife, Muriel (who was  

our Sunday School Leader for decades) recently celebrated her 91st 

birthday. 

Our congratulations and love to all of those who recently celebrated 

there significant milestones in their lives. 

Finally, but by no means least, our con-

gratulations go to our formed vicar, Will 

Adam, who has been named as the next 

Archdeacon of Canterbury and Residen-

tiary Canon of Canterbury Cathedral. 

(Will is currently the Deputy General 

Secretary of the Anglican Communion 

and Director of the Department for  

Unity, Faith and Order.)  
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Hats off to the 

members of our 

Scouts, Cubs and 

Beavers Groups 

took part in a 12 

hour sponsored 

sleep out at their 

Scout HQ on 12th 

March, raising an 

amazing £5348 for  

Ukraine. 

On 10th March, it was 

standing room only  

when the community 

choir, ‘R’ Voices, held a 

concert in St Paul’s 

Church Hall and raised 

over £5000 for  

Ukraine.  

A retiring collection at 

the Enfield Choral  

Society Concert of 

music by women  

composers, past and 

present, held in church 

on 19th March, raised 

a further £550 

for Ukraine.  
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HALL HIRE 

The main Church Hall can be hired for weekend birthday parties.   

£50 per hour.  Discounts available for regular use. 

Ring the Parish Office for more information - 0208 886 4290 

 

OUR ANNUAL CHARITY 2022 - CALM 

Our annual charity, CALM (Campaign Against Living 

Miserably) is leading a movement against suicide.  

Every week 125 people in the UK take their own 
lives and 75% of all UK suicides are male. CALM  

exists to change this by offering life saving services,  

provoking conversation and bringing people together   

to reject living miserably.  CALM runs a free, confidential, anonymous 

helpline as well as a webchat service, offering help, advice and infor-

mation to anyone who is struggling or in crisis.  

Currently, there are two opportunities connected with St Paul’s Church 

to support the work of this charity .       

Firstly, CALM is the beneficiary of our lent Appeal this year and you can 

make a donation via the website www.spwh.org  or you can make an 

payment online to: 

Account name  St Paul’s Winchmore Hill PCC 

Account number   23119504 

Sort code:  16 00 15 

Reference (this is very important!): Your surname plus ‘Lent Appeal’  

Alternatively, donations can be made via the Parish Office and marked 

‘Lent Appeal’. 
 

Secondly, you can support Alison Perera, our 

amazing Children and Families Worker, who  
is raising funds for CALM by running in the 

Manchester Marathon on Sunday, 3rd April.  

You can still sponsor Alison via her Facebook 

page (which also logs her training runs, which 

are exhausting just to read).    



16 MOTHERS’          UNION 

March 2022 was a very busy month for our Mothers’ Union.    

Our AGM on 17th March was well attended by members and we heard 

reports of the last year’s activities and the plans for the rest of 2022. 

The next week, on 24th March, 

we held our Lenten Lunch for 

thirty six guests from St Paul’s 

and the wider community.   

 

 

 

 

The MU in the Enfield Deanery held their 

Lady Day service at St Alphege’s Church 

on 25th March and Hilary Crocker carried 

out branch banner in the procession. 

MOTHERS’ UNION DIARY APRIL 2022 

THURSDAY 28TH  APRIL AT 2PM IN THE CHURCH HALL 

 

Peter Orfeur will give an illustrated talk on the artist Lowry.  

  
EVERYONE IS INVITED TO ALL OUR MOTHERS’ UNION MEETINGS 
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SIP AND PAINT EVENING ON 25TH FEBRUARY 

I have not tried painting since I was in Y9 at school, 

many many years ago.  My Art teacher had made it 

clear that I had no talent, so I dropped the subject 

and have felt diffident about trying to paint anything 

ever since. 

But I was tempted by the casual tone of the post-

er and by the gloriously vibrant artwork which 

invited us to “Sip ‘n’ Paint” -  and a glass of 

Prosecco was promised on arrival.  Perfect! 

I arrived to find a carefully organised Church Hall. 

Tables were laid out with equipment and materials 

and our tutor, Amy Meime, welcomed us all with a warm smile, a glass of 

bubbly and an apron.  I joined a table of young Mums from the school who 

were friendly and helpful.  There was a lovely, light-hearted atmosphere, 

everybody was chatting and having great fun.  

We were shown some interesting techniques and 

given plenty of advice so that within a short time 

we were swirling our paints all over the canvasses 

in true Van Gogh style.  Towards the end of the 

evening, all the different works of art were put on 

display. Some of them were stunning.   

I thoroughly enjoyed every minute of the evening 

and was very proud to be taking my very own 

painting home with me.  I had such a good time 

that I am hoping there will be another event soon 

- I would love to do this again.             Liz Veitch 
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Advertising space 

available 

www.WinchmoreComputing.com 

For all your computing needs 

Computers, Networks, Websites, Troubleshooting.  
Support for the small business and home user.   

Call to discuss your requirements - no obligation. 

Telephone : 020 8360 8234 

The Parish of St. Paul’s thanks these local advertisers for their 
continuing help and hopes that whenever possible you will support them. 

ROBERT’S & Co 
Your Local Plumber 

No call out charge. All jobs undertaken. 
Small jobs welcome. 

From £35 + parts 

Checkatrader approved. 

Phone 7 days a week 9am to 9 pm 
Tel: 020 8360 8688 / 07901 697 695 

Robin Hill Plumbing and Heating 

Small, family run business based in N21.  

All domestic plumbing and heating work, 

installations, servicing and breakdowns. 

07886671301 

www.robinhillplumbingandheating.co.uk 

C. JENKIN BUILDERS 
LTD 

 
registered builders · registered gas &  
heating engineers · loft conversions 

all building work undertaken 

Tel: 020 8350 9492 / 07860 403973 

Come and Try Bowls 
 
 

Open Day, Sunday 3 May 
(or by arrangement) 

Winchmore Hill Bowls Club 
Radcliffe Road, N21 2SD 
More information: whbowls.com 



The Parish of St. Paul’s thanks these local advertisers for their continuing 
help, and hopes that whenever possible you will support them. 

 

 

St Paul's Church Hall, URC Compton Road,  
Church In The Orchard Grange Park.   
Excellent Early Years Education in  
Winchmore Hill.  For further information 
and informal visits  020 8360 0022  

Leapfrog Nursery School 

THE FENTON DENTAL 
STUDIO 

02083601187 

www.fentondental.co.uk 
info@fentondental.co.uk 

Dr James Fenton BDS MJDF RCS 
Mr John Fenton BDS LDS RCS 

Dr Deepa Shah BDS MFDS RCS 
MScConDent 

BELLMOUR DECORATIONS 

Geoff Pizzey 

Painters & Decorators 

Tel: 07957313887 
Email: geoffreypizzey@gmail.com 

www.bellmourdecorations.co.uk 
 

TRUST A TRADER MEMBER 
Recent jobs include St Paul's 

Vicarage & Lodge 

 

 

BESPOKE HOLIDAYS AND TRAVEL 
DESIGNED JUST FOR YOU! 

CONTACT GEORGE KOUNNAS  
020 8350 6018   George@bushhilltravel.co.uk 
Www.bushhilltravel.co.uk  ATOL protected   

C H U R C H I L L S 

Premier Drycleaners & Launderers 

11 Wades Hill N21 1BD 
020 8882 3385 

mailto:geoffreypizzey@gmail.com
http://www.bellmourdecorations.co.uk
mailto:George@bushhilltravel.co.uk
http://Www.bushhilltravel.co.uk

